Facilitating Coordination in Agricultural Education

Jess Smithers, State Coordinator
December 2017 Report

Meetings – Conferences - Conventions – 11
· Illinois Farm Bureau Annual Meeting, Palmer House, Chicago
· FCAE Staff Meeting, FFA Center, Springfield (1) and Conference Call (1)
· CTE Curriculum Revitalization Initiative, Website Meeting, Conference Call
· Met with Thunderstruck Design regarding IL Ag Ed Annual Report, Champaign

· CTE Curriculum Revitalization Initiative Meeting, ISBE, Springfield

· Met with Susan Moore, IAA Found., regarding IL AITC and Ag Teacher Grant, Bloomington

· Agriculture Teacher Shortage Task Force Meeting, ISBE, Springfield
· Decatur Public Schools Press Conference regarding 2 new Ag Programs, Eisenhower HS

· University Council Meeting, FFA Center, Springfield

· IAVAT Legislative Meeting with ISBE Staff, ISBE, Springfield
Office and Other Activities

· Prep for the December FCAE Staff Meeting and conference calls. 
· Completed several tasks in preparation for the closeout of fiscal year 2017.
· Completed several tasks related to the CTE curriculum revitalization initiative.
· Completed several tasks related to the completion of the 2017 IL Ag Ed Annual Report.
· Prep work for the December University Council meeting.

· Developed and posted listserv messages.

· Email correspondence with various individuals in agricultural education.

· Completed monthly reports and weekly activity log sheets.
Miles Traveled - 493
Comments/Observations


The Agriculture Teacher Shortage Task Force met again this month.  I look forward to the final recommendations of the task force which will continue to help us increase the recruitment and retention of agriculture teachers.  Teacher recruitment and retention continues to be a focus of all IL Ag Ed entities and rightly so if we are going to be able to fill the growing demand for agricultural education.  At this point in December we have five teacher vacancies due to the establishment of new programs (and more new programs are anticipated soon) and four due programs expanding.  One of the highlights for me this month was the Decatur Public Schools press conference announcing the 1.65 private investment in the DPS Foundation which will fund the establishment of an agriculture program and FFA chapter at Eisenhower and MacArthur High Schools for the 2017-2018 school-year.
